AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 12th  day of May, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor    
                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman                         

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE


Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, led the pledge to the flag.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


15. (Add On)  EXECUTIVE SESSION: To Discuss the Financial Credit and the Employment History of a Particular Corporation in Matters Leading to the Appointment of a Corporation for a Bid Submitted for the  Procurement of Goods and Special Services Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant. 
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $260,106.12 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
KEVIN PATTON OF ADVANCED TESTING: Pavement Evaluation Report
Supervisor Booth invited Kevin Patton, of Advanced Testing, to come before the Board to discuss the pavement evaluation report that they submitted for Kings Hill Road. 

Mr. Patton said he and representatives from Advance Testing Company did an evaluation on Kings Hill Road on May 3, 2010. Pavement coring and field testing were performed on the section of Kings Hill Road from Rock Cut Road to the Montgomery Town line. The investigation was performed in order to evaluate the road’s capacity to accommodate heavy truck traffic. Core samples were taken at six locations to determine thickness and composition of pavement, sub-base material and sub-grade material. Field observations were made at each core location. Stations listed are taken from the Rock Cut Road intersection. They also took photos for future reference. He said in general the construction of the road has an asphalt pavement course of oil and chip pavement, composed of 1/4 inch to ¾ inch crushed stone, with a relatively high air void content. Item 4 is a common term for NYSDOT item 304 sub-base material, a well graded blend of sand and gravel size particles designed for pavement support. Mr. Patton said Dynamic Cone Penetrometer tests were performed at core locations 2, 3, and 4 to measure the stiffness of the underlying soil. At core locations 2 and 3 the DCP tests were performed on the native sub-grade soil, and at core location 4 the test was performed in the sub-base material. The DCP tests indicated variable soil conditions, and a California Bearing Ratio value of 40 was chosen for use in the evaluation, by semi-quantitative evaluation of the data. The CBR value of 40 
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indicates a good quality soil. The data available in the United States Department of Agriculture Soil Survey was reviewed. The survey indicates that the soils throughout the project area consist of glacial till, in general a mix of silt, sand and gravel, with a trace of clay and occasional cobbles and boulders. These soil types tend to be very firm, but are susceptible to softening and rutting when subjected to vehicle traffic, particularly during wet weather or in poorly drained areas. The pavement data was evaluated using the methods presented in the American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials Interim Guide for Design of Pavement Structures. The data was evaluated using criteria for pavement with a terminal serviceability index of 2.0, which is appropriate for rural highways. Mr. Patton the best case portions of the road are suitable for about 8 truck trips each way per day and the typical and worst case sections are not suitable for truck traffic. Based on the results of the evaluation, load limits can be established based on estimated traffic volume. A 10 ton weight limit for dual-axle vehicles, or 15 tons for three axle vehicles, is suitable for approximately 25 trips of vehicles in this weight class, without significantly reducing the life of the pavement. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Patton the weight limit he would suggest for Kings Hill Road. 

Mr. Patton said in his opinion between ten to fifteen tons. 

James Osborne, Town Engineer, asked Mr. Patton if his estimate of ten to fifteen ton traffic is based on the best section of the road or the typical section of the road.

Mr. Patton said the 10 to 15 ton weight limit is based on the typical section. He said that Kings Hill Road does have a good sand base for rebuilding the road but poor site conditions.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to reconvene the May 3, 2010 public hearing on Vehicles and Traffic to add an eight ton weight limit for Kings Hill Road on Monday, May 17th at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
CODE COMPLIANCE:

A.     Part Time Zoning Inspector

Supervisor Booth said Gerald Canfield has submitted a request to rehire Alex Csorba as a part-time Zoning Inspector. The funds are available in the 2010 Fire Inspector’s budget. As of February 18, 2010 the full time Zoning Inspector will be part time. Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant, did an anyalis of the changing from full time to part-time (20 hours a week with an effective date of February 18, 2010, equaling 43 weeks) is $14,771.00 plus health insurance of $3,992.00 for a total o f $18,763.00. The total cost of a part-time (16 hour week) effective week ending May 19, 2010 totaling 33 weeks is $7,920.00. Supervisor Booth said there is a heavy work load for the Zoning Inspector. Mr. Csorba was one of the employees that were laid off last year; he was an efficient and experienced employee. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked what Mr. Csorba’s hourly wage would be. 


Supervisor Booth said he will prepared that information for the May 17, 2010 Town Board Meeting. 
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Councilwoman Greene is pleased that the Town is able to rehire Alex Csorga. She said this will be the second employee that the Town has brought back from when they had the lay off. 

B.     Third Part Electrical Inspector


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said Councilman Bello has recused himself from discussions regarding these matters. 

John Wierl, N.Y. Electrical Inspections & Consulting, LLC, came before the Board.


Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Wierl if he would have a conflict inspecting work of companies for which he formally did work. Mr. Piaquadio also asked how long he has been doing inspections and has he been turned down by other towns as an electrical inspector.   


Mr. Wierl said he would not have any difficulty inspecting businesses he has done work for. He said he started doing inspections in August of 2008. Mr. Wierl said he has been turned down by other towns with the reason being that they do not need another electrical inspector or they just have not given him a reason. He has never been turned down for his qualifications or certifications.  

Councilwoman Greene said in Mr. Wierl’s letter it states that he has shelved his Orange County Electrical License. She asked if this means he can not do any electrical work in Orange County. She also asked him if he has insurance.

Mr. Wierl said that he has shelved his Orange County Electrical License and has an insurance policy for 10 million dollars. 


Councilman Woolsey said it is his opinion that any person on the Town of Newburgh Electrical Inspector’s List should not be allowed to do any electrical work in the Town of Newburgh. 
Supervisor Booth said he and Tilford Stiteler, the Code Compliance Supervisor, are discussing setting standards for Electrical Inspectors that are on the Town’s Electrical list.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to add Mr. Wierl and Mr. Belarge to the list of electrical inspection agencies permitted to perform inspections in the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – abstain; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 2 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
GARDNERTOWN ESTATES: Setback and Fee Schedule

Supervisor Booth said this item was on the agenda and discussed at the April 28th Audit/Workshop Meeting. They discussed two items:

1. A phased payment plan for the application fees and escrow account for the proposed subdivision and senior housing project called Gardnertown Estates.

2. Establishing required setback values for the proposed senior housing portion of the project. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town has not phased application fees or escrow accounts in the past and it is not in favor for setting a payment plan now. The Town has made payment adjustments for landscaping and storm-water when they have been approved by the Planning Board. He is not in favor of establishing a payment plan for application fees or escrow fees before it has been approved by the Planning Board due to the fact that it would be difficult for the Town to keep track of the payments. He asked if the Board members agreed. 
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Mr. Taylor said if the Board adopts a policy not in favor of this request then in the future they will be precluded from considering other requests from other agencies or developers. 
Councilwoman Greene said she needs to know more about this company, where they have done business and what other projects they have done.

Supervisor Booth he is going to look at what the Town has done in the past. 
Mr. Taylor said at the meeting of April 28th he informally understood that the Board was comfortable in advising the applicant, if he proceeds to the Planning Board with these proposed standards in place, in such time when he returns with the Planning Board’s recommendation, the Board would likely consider these standards setbacks appropriate for this project. 
8.
DAN LEGHORN ENGINE & PLATTEKILL FIRE DEPARTMENTS AT CHADWICK LAKE 


Supervisor Booth said Fire Chief Vincent Spampinato is requesting permission to serve beer at the Dan Leghorn Engine and the Plattekill Fire Department “Wetdown” event being held on August 8, 2010 at Chadwick Lake Park. This will be a day long event with venders, food and family oriented activities. It is their intention to hire a professional beer distributor to check identification, serve the beer and if necessary make the determination not to serve someone who has consumed the legal amount of alcohol. They will obtain a one day insurance policy for the event covering the Town, the park, all activities and the beer distributor. They will also provide the Town with a letter that will release the Town of Newburgh from any and all associated liability. 

Supervisor Booth said there is a Town policy of no alcohol allowed at Chadwick Lake. The Town did make an exception for the October Feast event held there last year without incident. It was a controlled atmosphere and distributed by a professional dealer. He is suggesting a restricted area for the consumption and distribution of the beer. 


Mr. Taylor said the Dan Leghorn Fire Engine Co. and the Plattekill Fire Department will have to provide a document stating the Town of Newburgh will not be held liable for anything arising from a claim or action that is created by the consumption of alcohol at their event. He said the Town should have a resolution from the Fire Company’s Board of Directors authorizing an officer to sign the indemnification to hold harmless.  

Councilwoman Greene asked to have more than two people checking identification and people monitoring that only the people who are identified consume the beer and making sure it is not passed off to someone who is under aged.  


Councilman Piaquadio asked to make sure no one has the large pavilion rented for the day of the event. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie said that Mr. Spampinato came to the Clerk’s Office inquiring on how to obtain a liquor license along with a Games of Chance Permit. 

Supervisor Booth said that the professional distributor serving the beer would have their own license and so Dan Leghorn would not need their own. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 7, 2010, submitted by Fire Chief Vincent Spampinato for the Dan Leghorn Fire Engine Co. No. 1, to serve beer at a fire department event being held on August 8, 2010 at Chadwick Lake Park along with the Plattekill Fire District that will hold a joint “Wetdown” or fire truck blessing celebration. This will be a day long event with venders, food and family oriented activities. They will hire a professional 

beer distributor to check identification, serve the beer and if necessary make the determination not to serve someone who has consumed the legal amount. They will obtain a one day insurance policy for the event covering the Town, the park, all activities and the beer distributor. They will also provide the Town with a letter that they will release the Town of Newburgh from any and all associated liability. They will provide a document stating the Town of Newburgh will not be held liable for anything arising from a claim or action that is created by the consumption of alcohol at their event. The Town will have a resolution from the Fire Company’s Board of Directors authorizing an officer to sign the indemnification to hold harmless. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio stated he is voting no to this request as he did in the past for the use of alcohol at Chadwick Lake Park. He said fire departments are the greatest. 

Councilman Woolsey said his has been a member of the Dan Leghorn Engine Company for better than 45 years and will abstain from voting.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – no; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 1 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
SEWER: Crossroads Sewer District Budget Transfer


Supervisor Booth said James Osborne, Town Engineer, stated these budget transfers are required to cover expenses incurred during the snowstorm/power outage that occurred in February 2010.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated April 29, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows: FROM                                  TO                                      AMOUNT
8130.0458.5010 8130.0457.5010

Repairs to Collection            Sludge Hauling                 $5,000.00

8130.0473.5010 8130.0457.5010

Repairs to Treatment             Sludge Hauling                $5,000.00     

            The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
ORANGE COUNTY COMPREHENSIVE PLAN: Changes to Priority Growth Areas 

Mr. Taylor said Orange County is in the process of revising its Comprehensive Plan. There are changes proposed to the Town of Newburgh along the 9W area. The issue Mr. Taylor raised with Supervisor Booth was with the south west area of the Town’s rezoning and the fact that the priority growth areas in the Orange County’s Comprehensive Plan overlay the south west areas that the Town changed to R-1. The County objected to the rezoning of the southwest areas of the Town below Route 17K. This would be the appropriate for the Town to request that the Orange County Planning Department modify the Plan to be consistent with the Town’s Zoning Code and Map.


Councilman Piaquadio said the Town of Newburgh has spent a lot of money to develop its Master Plan and made the changes that Orange County recommended. He asked if Orange County will help pay for the changes they are now recommending. 
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Supervisor Booth asked the Board to approve the following letter:


RE: Orange County Comprehensive Plan-Changes to Priority Growth Areas   

Dear Mr. Church:


      I write on behalf of the Town of Newburgh on resolution of the Town Board to request that areas in the western portion of the Town which are zoned R1 be excluded from the proposed, modified Priority Growth Areas in Orange County’s Comprehensive Plan. While the R1 District’s permitted 40,000 square foot lot single family residence density is much higher than allowed densities in many 

Orange County municipalities, the Planning Department’s objection when the Town expanded the District in southwest areas of the Town below Route 17K indicated that the Department believes R1 zoning to be inconsistent with the County’s priority growth designation for a large portion of our Town. Accordingly, as the Department is considering modifying Priority Growth Area boundaries in the County Comprehensive Plan, please consider this letter as the Town’s request for a modification of the Plan consistent with the Towns duly enacted Zoning Code and Map.


Should you have any questions in this regard, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

            
Very truly yours,



Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

Councilwoman Greene is in favor of Supervisor Booth signing the above letter. She also suggested contacting our three legislators stating the Town wants to protect its home rule and try to get them on board now. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie said his office will be open Saturday May 22nd and all three County Legislators who represent the Town will be at Town Hall, he invited the Board members to come in to speak with them. 


Supervisor Booth said he is going to cc: the three Legislators on the above letter. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign and send the above letter addressed to David Church, Commissioner of Orange County Planning Department in regard to the Orange County Comprehensive Plan-Changes to Priority Growth Areas. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.
DEPARMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: Discussion

Supervisor Booth said the Board has been discussing establishing a Department of Public Works. He has asked Mr. Taylor to prepare a Resolution for Monday night’s Board meeting to establish the Department of Public Works. The position will Supervisor and administrate the Water Distribution, Water Supply, Sewer and Highway Department. They will be responsible for the coordination of activities of these departments. They will investigate complaints; prepare activity report, payroll and records for the Water and Sewer Departments. They will requisition materials and supplies for the Water Distribution, Water Supply, Sewer and Highway Departments. The requirements for this position are as follows:
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1.   High School Diploma


2.   4 year college degree from an accredited university, college or equivalent

3.   5 years, with specialization in supervisory experience in the public works field


This is a basic description but not limited to. 


Councilman Bello asked who will be responsible for the timely filing of the reports for the Water Department.


Supervisor Booth said Chief Water Operator will be responsible for filing all reports on time. The establishment of the Department of Public Works will consolidate the use a materials, equipment and labor between the above mentioned departments. 

Mr. Taylor said under the provision of Town Law which enables the Town Board to create this position and determine which departments will transfer into the new DPW Department. The employees will be transferred or reassigned having the same grade level or better who are transferred into the new department. They will confer with the Labor Attorney to ensure there are no conflicts with the bargaining agreements.


Councilman Bello said this position eliminates three supervisors position which downsizes government.  

Councilman Woolsey said the funds for this position will come from the Water, Sewer and General Funds.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorization for Mark Taylor to prepare a resolution for creating the Department of Public Works. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Darrell Benedict, Supervisor of Highway, requested a meeting with the Liaison of Highway and Supervisor Booth before the Board Meeting on Monday, May 17, 2010.

12.
PLANNING BOARD: Phased Landscape Cost Estimates


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Landscape Bond Estimates for Gardnertown Commons, dated May 3, 2010, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Boarding as follows:


PHASE                                       COST ESTIMATE        INSPECTION ESCROW

            Phase One                                   $120,992.00                  $4,000.00

            Phase Two                                      92,230.00                    3,000.00

            Phase Three                                    51,331.00                    3,000.00

            Phase Four                                      50,452.00                    3,000.00

            Recreation Area                              10,980.00                    2,000.00

            The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked where Gardnertown Commons and Gardnertown Estates were located in the Town.   
            Supervisor Booth said Gardnertown Commons is located on Gardenertown Road 

            across from Maurice Lane and Gardnertown Estates is proposed on the dead end  
            portion of Gardnertown Road.                 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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13.
INTRODUCTORY LOCAL LAW CHAPTER 185 “ZONING”:
            Supplementary Regulations for Home Occupations


Mr. Taylor said the Town Board discussed a modification of its zoning code provisions for home occupations. A Local Law was prepared that was intended to address certain concerns with home occupations in the Town. The Zoning Code presently has a definition for home occupations are subject to a special permit that is issued by the Zoning Board of Appeals. The proposed local law also prohibits lawn maintenance or installation services, landscaping and gardening services, and tree maintenance or removal services as well as taxi services. The Local Law  suggested to be revised would instead prohibit, in residential zones, uses which entail the outdoor use, maintenance, servicing. Testing, cleaning, repair, loading, unloading or storage of outdoor machinery, motor equipment or commercial vehicles or outdoor work activates conducted on the property containing the dwelling. The Local Law continues to provide for an “amortization period” for those occupations and activates rendered nonconforming by the law’s adoption, at the end of which those occupations and activities will be prohibited at the property. Notice is to be served on the nonconforming property owners and their mortgagees by the Building Inspector. The owner will have one year to conclude their use of the property for the nonconforming occupation, subject to appeal to the ZBA for an additional one year. The Town Board referred this local law to the Zoning Board of Appeals who were concerned with enumerating the additional uses in the local law. The Zoning Board of Appeals then submitted a revised draft with additional regulations that were not present in the last draft of this local law to the Town Board. Mr. Taylor asked the Board if they wanted to remove the following wording “lawn maintenance or installation service, landscaping and gardening service tree maintenance or removal service from the Local Law” or leave the original wording. 


Councilwoman Greene said basically no one will be grandfathered in.


Mr. Taylor said the termination provision is targeted at those businesses that are being added to the prohibited use category. 


Supervisor Booth said this local law is for home occupation permits only. 

Councilman Bello asked if this local law should include the idling of vehicles. 


Mr. Taylor said there is a special provision in the Town’s noise and illumination code that prohibits the idling of certain vehicles for more than a certain period of time. 


Councilman Bello said it is his opinion that idling should be included in this local law. 

Mr. Taylor asked if the Board wants to resubmit the revised revision of this local law. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to refer the revisions for this Introductory Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish Supplementary Regulations Applicable to Home Occupations back to the Zoning Board of Appeals. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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14.
ENGINEERING:


A.     MS4 Report Proposal MHE Engineering


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said there is a proposal from McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers, P.C. for professional services for preparation of a municipal separate storm sewer system (MS4) annual report for the DEC. They have done this report for the Town for the last several years. He is asking the Board for pre-approval to move forward with this proposal. The fee for this service is $2,100.00 which is consistent with the last two years. This report is due on June 1, 2010.


Councilman Bello said the Town should have someone on staff to prepare this report instead of outside consultants. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the proposal submitted by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall to prepare the municipal separate storm sewer system (MS4) annual report for the DEC at a fee of $2,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if there was money budgeted for this service. 


Mr. Osborne said it was in the 2010 budget. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked if McGoey, Hauser and Edsall will provide information for the Town to post on the Town website and how long should the 2009 report stay on the Town website. 


Mr. Osborne said McGoey, Hauser and Edsall will provide the information for the Town website and the 2010 report should replace the 2009 report. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

B.     MHE 2009 Voucher


Mr. Osborne said the Town has several outstanding vouchers with McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers, P.C. for 2009 that are as follows:


Invoice #       DATE        DESCRIPTION                             AMOUNT


09-1282         06/02/09      06-122 GIS Development Ph1       $ 352.00


09-1417         06/19/09      96-10.1 Town Engineer-Misc.          160.00


09-1530         07/08/09      03.117.3, 4 DEC Audit/MS4 


                                           Annual Report                               3,741.50

            09-2374         10/08/09      Addl. Service-Eval. of 

                                                       Local Ordinances                              956.00

            09-2748           12/02/09      Addl. Services-Eval. Of


                                             Local Ordinances                            115.00






 
Mr. Osborne said the following: 

$160.00   invoice is in reference to when he and MHE discussed the flood plain   

                management local law that was enacted last year.


$3741.50 invoice is for the previous annual report that includes the $2,100.00 for  

                the report and the remainder of $1,641 is for the cost for MHE to be 

    present at the audit conducted by the DEC. 
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$956.00 and $115.00 invoices are associated with the Town’s adoption of        . 

                          Storm water management regulations. MHE drafted the Town’s local law in conformance with the DEC Model Law. That draft law was commentedon by Mark Taylor and himself and there were subsequent updates that theDEC required and put into the law. These two invoices


were for MHE to finalize the storm water management regulations that were adopted by the Town of Newburgh in 2009.

Mr. Osborne is recommending that the Town Board consider payment of the following invoices in the amount of $3,741.50, $956.00 and $115.00 totaling $4,812.50. The funds for these invoices will come out of the 2009 budget.
Councilman Piaquadio requested that the Board table this item until the May 17, 2010 Town Board Meeting. All of the Board members agreed.
15.
(Add On) EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

MOTION was made at 8:54 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to go into Executive Session to discuss the bid qualifications for the Delaware Aqueduct. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

MOTION was made at 9:25 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


Supervisor Booth said no action was taken at this time.

16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn at 9:26 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.                                    

Meeting adjourned at 9:26 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
